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Hothfield Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council
held on Wednesday 1st December 2021 at 7.00pm at The Bluebells Children’s Centre.
1. Present     
Mr I Lloyd (Chair), Mr G Cox, Mr R Vernon, Mr M Cook, Mrs P Sutcliffe 
Mrs M Norris (Clerk) 

2. Apologies
Mrs M Merrion, and Cllr C Bell due to prior commitment.       
3. Declaration of Interests 

There were no Declarations of Interest. 
4. Planning Matters 
No planning applications had been received in this period. 

Cllr Cox wanted the PC to note that residents he had spoken with were unaware of application 21/01796/AS Land west and rear of Thanet Terrace, Hothfield. In particular, they were unaware of proposed access opposite the shop 
5. Public Interval
A local resident wished to reinforce his concerns regarding speeding within the village, in particular on the Street. The chairman explained that the recent speed survey completed by KCC highways and funded by HPC had confirmed that there was a speeding problem at particular locations in the village (the survey is available to view on the parish council website) and, having now revealed that there is an issue with speeding, the PC, in consultation with KCC, would look at what traffic calming measures could be put in place and their associated costs.  Options and costs identified will be shared with residents for comment via the Hothfield newsletter. 






Action Clerk to arrange meeting with KCC officer 
6. Minutes and Matters Arising
6.1   Minutes of Meeting November 2021
Resolved:

That the Minutes of the meetings of held on 3rd November 2021 be approved and confirmed as true records. 

6.2   Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.  
7. Borough Councillor’s report
There was no report this month. 
8.    Financial report

8.1 Progress against the budget to date
              Councillors noted the payments against the budget to date. 
.
8.2 Payments in accordance with the budget
Resolved : The following payments were agreed in accordance with the budget
	Payments
	£

	M Norris (salary)
	354.00

	K Marden (salary)
	193.00

	HMRC 
	211.00

	SLCC ILCA Training 
	144.00

	EDF Direct Debit 
	9.00

	
	903.73

	
	

	Receipts
	£

	None received in the period
	0.00

	
	


8.3 Balance (cheque and deposit accounts):   £ 59,000  as at 13th November 2021

Balance (No 2  current account):  £  100.00
Balance (No 3 account):  £  1034.61
Balance (Youth Account):  £1,369.86

8.4  Review of Earmarked Funds for Year End 21/22

Reviewed in detail at Novembers meeting. Figures shown below. 
	Payments /Receipts
	£

	Muga Maintenance 
	7549.34

	Bus Shelter
	651.60

	Garden Competition 
	490.02

	Village Projects /Maintenance 
	3381.88

	Fete
	1793.31

	Solar Fund  £16668.30 c/f  + £5837.20 In year 
	22’505.50

	Youth 
	2404.42

	
	

	
	£38776.07


8.5 Other financial matters

8.5.1 Salary Review 
Resolved. The Clerk confirmed that as of April 2022 the national living wage increases in the region of 6%. This increase in salary will be included for all applicable.  For explanation purposes the minimum wage and the living wage are separate entities however in employees over age 23 the living wage replaced the minimum wage and it is the living wage that has to be paid.                  
9.   Budget & Precept FY22/23 
The clerk reported that she had emailed the finance working group and proposed details of the budget for 2022/2023. The PC were unable to adopt the budget at the December meeting as it was yet to be agreed by the finance committee. Formal adoption of the budget will become an agenda item at the next meeting. The precept will be agreed and sent to ABC by 7th January
10. Hothfield Works Project- Discussions on the items listed below:-   
10.1 Fence on the Green –  Following the November residents meeting where the PC agreed to look at the feasibility and costs associated with a different plan to protect the green . 0ption B would consist of posts that run along the perimeter by the drop kerb with a lockable gate to gain entry onto the green. 
Resolution – The chairman agreed to write a specification forming option B. This would then be passed to the preferred contractors and these new quotes alongside the original quotation of the fence across the green (option A) could be agreed in consultation with the PC and affected residents 

Cllr Cox advised the meeting that an agreement in principal to option A had already been received from KCC.  The same clearance would also need to be sought for Option B especially as option B would mean that KCC would need entry through a locked gate to enter their land. Cllr Cox agreed to seek approval from KCC. 
10.2 Highways Improvement – The proposed way forward on this item was discussed as part of the Public Interval where it was agreed that the PC would look to meet with Kelly Garrett at KCC Highways to walk the affected locations and discuss options available. 
10.3 Coach Drive (Clean up) Enquiries made to ABC requesting a refuse freighter being made available to the village residents on a monthly basis had been refused. The PC will raise this again with ABC and suggest that we could, if costs were reasonable, pay for the service. The clerk will raise this with our community warden. Members suggested that if ABC were unwilling to offer this service perhaps another licensed waste contractor should be considered. 
Although a quote for removal of waste on the land opposite coach drive is being prepared for the landowner, at the time of the meeting it had not been received. Consideration was given as to whether the quote should be split between the landowner and KCC as the waste was on land belonging to both parties. It was felt however that the current contractor quote should be received prior to any approach to KCC. 
11. 
Report from Residents Meeting – Solar Way Forward. The chairman had previously issued a report on the residents meeting to all members and all of the suggestions for spending were being looked at in more detail. 
      12.
Personal Safety Cameras 
Stand Alone CCTV monitoring device – Hothfield PC are currently considering CCTV within the village as this was a suggestion from the residents meeting. The purchase of stand alone equipment for use in the alley way was not agreed although a need for monitoring was recognised and will be looked at as part of a wider need within the village along with the best place for siting cameras. 
Cllr Cox reported that he had been in contact with the Head of CCTV & monitoring services at ABC who had recommended that in the first instance the PC should spend some time thinking about what they needed from a CCTV set up and this would assist with highlighting where cameras could be most usefully sited.  The clerk will also contact Charing PC to gain a further insight into their recent experience of installing a CCTV system.  
     13. 
General Council Business 

13.1 Correspondence: All correspondence was circulated as received
13.1.1. Request for Financial Assistance from the Church – The chairman confirmed that he had taken advice from KALC on this matter. The legal advice received from KALC stated that it would be inappropriate to use public money for the purpose outlined in the letter. Action The clerk will reply to the request explaining the PC position in more detail.  
13.2  PCSO’s Report  All PCSO correspondence is circulated as received in month.   
13.3  Data Protection- Nothing to report. 

13.4  MUGA  - Ongoing (seeking quotations). 
13.5 Hothfield Newsletter. Nothing to report
13.6 Hothfield Village Hall Cllr Lloyd will attend the next meeting.
13.7 Clerk Training- The clerk was supported in commencing ILCA training.  

13.8 Provisional Date for Residents meeting about Anti Social Behaviours- To be discussed at February meeting.  
13.9 Best Dressed House - Councillors will meet to judge the contest and winners will be notified. The invoice for prizes to be submitted to clerk for payment on receipt. 
     14.    Forum for Exchange of Information 
14.1 The chairman reported that he had attended a meeting with the Westwell Parish Council chairman. Both of whom were in agreement not to support the planning application for the Esso garage. Both PC have made their objections known via the planning portal. 
     15. 
Items for the next meeting
Date of next meetings
 2nd February 2022  
The being no other business the chairman thanked members for their work this year and the meeting closed at 9.01pm
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Parish Council meeting 1st December 2021
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